
Calendar 
Additions in white 

 
3.3.25—7.3.25  - Parents’ Evenings  
6.3.25 - World Book Day 
8.3.25 - Lantern Parade 
29.04.25 - Cross Country Race 5* 
30.4.25—Year 1 parents Phonics Screening 

Check information afternoon 2:45—3:15  

13.05.25 - Cross Country Race 6 * 

21.05.25 - 23.05.25 - Year 4 BF Adventure 

2.6.25 - 4.6.25 - Year 6 Barton Hall 

2.7.25 - 4.7.25 - Year 5 Porthpean Trip 

* More information to follow 
** More information overleaf 

Message from Mrs Sanderson 

Dear parents and carers,  

I hope that you all had a lovely half term break and were 
able to enjoy some sunshine.  

This half term is certainly a busy one here at school. This 
afternoon we welcomed our parents and carers from Y1-5 
who came into school to share their children’s work and see 
the progress their children have been making so far this 
year. It is our intention that these book looks will take 
place each term to celebrate your child’s learning.  

Disco Tonight 

Thank you to our fantastic PTA, who have arranged        
tonight’s discos – please see the attached flyer for further  
information.  The money raised will be going towards       
improving our outside provision.   

Parents Evenings and Phone Calls.  

This week sees our second parents’ evening of the year. If 
you have not yet signed up and would like to please contact 
the office as the booking forms have now closed. 

The Pen Feedback 

We have received 4 responses to our request regarding the 
information shared in this weekly newsletter. If you would 
like your say, please follow this link (it takes less than 30 
seconds to complete and I really value your feedback.)  

https://forms.office.com/e/1vCiXUxCbQ  

Kind regards, Mrs Sanderson 
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Letters 

Please check out our website: 
https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/
parents/newsletter/ for a list of  
recent communication or alternatively 
ring the school office to speak to a 
member of the team.  

Attendance Reminder 
Holidays in term time 

As a reminder to parents,  
If you book a holiday in term 
time which is 5 days or more, and 
is not approved as an exceptional     
circumstance, our policy - in line 
with DFE guidance, is to refer 
this to the local authority for a 
fine to be issued. Please also be 
aware that schools need to     
consider fining if a child has 10 
unauthorised sessions in a    
rolling 10 week period. Please 
do contact me if you have any 
further questions regarding this.  
Mrs Sanderson 

https://forms.office.com/e/1vCiXUxCbQ
https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/newsletter/
https://parc-eglos.croftymat.org/parents/newsletter/


Boomerang Booking links 

 

  Breakfast Club After School Club 

Week commencing 10th March 
https://

forms.gle/9Skpn7TS6rq7NswR6  

https://forms.gle/

DYYk82EFXjsmscBKA  

Week commencing 17th March https://forms.gle/junLvgz5GdJ8mFPaA  
https://forms.gle/

fV8bUiPcHAhjtubz7  

Week commencing 24th March https://forms.gle/jDDiVcVUKDyTbcrx7  
https://forms.gle/
XXfUSGrMohXYHKuW6  

Week commencing 31st March https://forms.gle/7ifW7J77S9nqSpF9A  
https://forms.gle/
sFKqnbLoNTEGfMLR7  

 

YR Poldhu Matthew and Lowen Y3 Crantock Amelia and Lincoln 

YR Gunwalloe 
To be announced in class on 

Monday 
Y4 Coverack Oliver I and Saxon 

Y1 Rinsey Dulcie and Eloise Y4 Gwithian Maisie R and Poppy 

Y1 Godrevy Benji and Zayn Y5 Sennen Bodhi and Reubyn 

Y2 Maenporth Harper, Roman and Kiara Y5 Zennor Eben and Gracie 

Y2 Swanpool Logan and Jude Y6 Fistral Elizabeth P and Elizabeth W 

Y3 Portreath Evelyn and Arthur Y6 Holywell Elsie B and Harry 

Helston Lantern Parade  

Our year 5 children will be making lanterns on Tuesday for the Helston Lantern parade. If you 
are free on Tuesday and would be able to help, please do let Mrs Hamshar or Mrs Williamson 
know.  
 
Details of the parade: Saturday 8th March 

• School groups should arrive at Coronation Park by 6pm for the Parade start at 6.30pm. 
Groups will assemble in the car park area beside the Old Cattle Market.  

• City of Lights staff will inform groups of the Parade order and lanterns will be lit just     
before the start of the Parade. 

• There will be activities happening in Coronation park from 5.00pm when musician Will    
Keating will be performing on the stage area and Helston Town Band will also be playing. 

• The cafe will be open until after the Parade finishes at 7pm. 

• Parents or carers to accompany their children at all times. 

https://forms.gle/9Skpn7TS6rq7NswR6
https://forms.gle/9Skpn7TS6rq7NswR6
https://forms.gle/DYYk82EFXjsmscBKA
https://forms.gle/DYYk82EFXjsmscBKA
https://forms.gle/junLvgz5GdJ8mFPaA
https://forms.gle/fV8bUiPcHAhjtubz7
https://forms.gle/fV8bUiPcHAhjtubz7
https://forms.gle/jDDiVcVUKDyTbcrx7
https://forms.gle/XXfUSGrMohXYHKuW6
https://forms.gle/XXfUSGrMohXYHKuW6
https://forms.gle/7ifW7J77S9nqSpF9A
https://forms.gle/sFKqnbLoNTEGfMLR7
https://forms.gle/sFKqnbLoNTEGfMLR7


Young Artists’ Summer Show  
One of our fab’ parents has made us aware of this opportunity. We have  
registered our school – if you would like to submit any of your children’s 
work, please see details below…  

How to submit 

• The deadline to submit artwork is 5 March 2025 
at 5pm. You can edit submissions until this     
deadline. 

• You can submit one artwork per student. 

• For each submission you’ll need one image of the 
artwork plus details including a title, medium and 
short description. 

• You can save the submission as a draft and submit 
it at a later date if you need more time. 

 

Questions? See our FAQs. 

https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/faqs


 

 
 
 
 

 
The Foundation children have had a 
fantastic start back this week, full of 
curiosity and enthusiasm! They have 
been exploring the signs of spring 
outdoors,  noticing changes in nature 
and enjoying the warmer weather. 
This has sparked lots of discussions 
about the seasons and the world 
around them. 

In class, they have begun an exciting 
new topic,     People Who Help Us, 
where they are learning about the 
many important roles people play in 
our community, from doctors and 
firefighters to teachers and postal workers. The 
children have been discovering how these individuals 
help us in our daily lives and have been thinking about 
ways they, too, can be helpful—whether at school, at 
home, or in their wider community. Through stories, 
role play, and    discussions, they are gaining a deeper 
understanding of kindness, responsibility, and team-
work. 

 

 

 

 

We started our week 
with an opportunity to  
provide an insight into 
our classroom culture 
for Mrs Sanderson by 
creating mind maps of 
how our new values and 
visions are seen in our    
classrooms. It was so 
pleasing to hear our     

children felt safe, loved and respected by both 
the adults and their peers. We then spent the 
rest of the day on health and wellbeing           
activities. Our chosen focus this half term was 
on recognising and naming anger, knowing our 
warning signs and triggers, the strategies we can 
use to regulate our emotions again and how if we 
approach conflict in a calm and kind way then we 
are much more likely to reach a compromise or 
resolution we are all happy with.  

 

 
 
 
 

This term has been an exciting one for our Year 
5 children. With the arrival of their much      
anticipated swimming lessons, every student has 
been buzzing with enthusiasm.  Last half term, 
it was Sennen class who took the plunge and 
made waves in the pool.  Now, the spotlight has 
shifted to Zennor class.  Each session, the   
children work diligently on their strokes, 
breathing techniques, and overall water        
confidence. The lessons have become a highlight 
of the week, with laughter and splashes filling 
the air, as new skills are mastered, and     
friendships strengthened. The transformation 
of children going 
from tentative 
paddlers to having 
more confidence 
with swimming 
has been very  
inspiring to watch! 

         
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome back to the new term! The       
children have returned with lots of          
enthusiasm and excitement for the term 
ahead. We are thrilled to announce the 
launch of our new history topic, "Why is the 
history of our locality important?" This 
term, we will delve into the fascinating    
history of our local area, focusing on      
Helston Railway Station and the remarkable 
Henry Trengrouse. Why not take a trip to 
Helston Railway to support our learning in 
school.  



Sporting news… 

On Tuesday afternoon we had 8 determined children take part in the 
Cross Country at Helston South site.  It was the 4th run of the season 
and all the children did very well.  Everyone placed in the top 8 in their 
races, and we are extremely proud of them.  A very special well done to 
Hugo S from Year 4 who won his race, Evelyn (Year 3) for placing second 
and Albie (Year 5) for placing 3rd.  Fantastic resilience and running      
everyone.  

 

Yesterday, Year 3 started their block of tennis sessions with Penzance 
and Hayle Tennis Club. They are going to be coaching all the children 
from Year 3 during their PE sessions over this half term.  The children 
made a great start and fortunately the weather was on our side! 

 

 

Jo Simms Afterschool Clubs 

Jo has some availability in the clubs below 

Tuesdays 3.15-4.15pm: Cheer Dance Year 1 & 2  

Wednesdays 3.15-4.15pm: Cheer Dance Year 3, 4 & 5 

Thursdays 3.15-4.15pm: Cheer Dance Year 1 & 2  

If you would like to book a place, please contact Jo Simms by email 
jo@oceanacademyofdance.co.uk 



Set 1 Sounds Word Time 

Word Time 1.1 

Word Time 1.2 

Word Time 1.3 

Word Time 1.4 

Word Time 1.5 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/6Vd0lJ2T/wwiiqnVn
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Ohp8szFf/AoI4vcrX
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/mJotLU5K/c8Xl2wMx
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xldFVkkZ/9srydw3K
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/V6AmAkBy/Sa2HvD1N
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/INv2YnZo/iPYy4WcS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/pkrlQXja/ASDjdAkC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/o4pfMp5e/iWTn1Vq5
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/TwBWyYZl/uivZN9RX
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/moMVsyow/QvJyZ78v
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/3EDLmfNw/5A4DoGgm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QmJUdZvG/H5NIyOJD
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Hw7yrLOf/G5Koet30
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/TrW2K18f/ow0yJxu7
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/dSwg1GGZ/u1t65jf8
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/eJ1FU7Pd/V0zQOKc0
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/69HDrGpI/WUWUxSH2
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Dqiqkm4g/yE9XnaTD
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/vCBXYEMP/RbEtfPtb
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/xZfS0vhX/Bm1rGzOo
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ihTnNQMA/w1DPYU1A
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Gd1KKBp1/sEGzbOqu
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Gd1KKBp1/sEGzbOqu
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/TuOVBPd8/an4mEzx5
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/TuOVBPd8/an4mEzx5
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/9X4A7ycx/yOJznlZq
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oD7PMtEs/VZJJjAIH
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/wlw5HIQt/5innWbVE
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5OVJJGG6/miKLfHdc
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5xim1foi/YjYWdn1g
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/G36HkjLw/NaZnY0HP
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/LbvRd7Xk/cvmFHPtB
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EEIOI9Ra/CN9V9TlY
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/nAnazD5i/h0uHfnQN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/v9JejGgY/yejSoVcN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/QQoDQuaL/4k2nsO0Z
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/opj07Ba3/il5g2S96


Set 2 sounds 

Set 3 sounds 

Speeding Up Word Reading Videos (updated weekly) 

 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zsMP9MuQ/KwwnN2nm
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/JonyzGpL/S9KPMF31
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/cQQqOX97/8HrKxps2
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/22UlVsAd/1gOSsoUi
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/PSOmj9Zc/m4ysnWxh
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zmmIV4t4/0rzg2875
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zmmIV4t4/0rzg2875
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/8jJaXpzf/yjfnDlF6
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/fMtMBhUo/F804fM9j
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NDJKFZF6/AA6FwEh9
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/RsOxZC4E/skoyt33P
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IFJGnUrG/EejXy9Gd
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Q27fUJSQ/5yyR69hy
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/HQARYxc8/czoag04M
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/oiRIn0o7/JWvuXyJJ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/wURTuisd/TBzxCz6Q
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/lkbttjSW/9LpfYPGl
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/zcHsL8bs/33QVKdvI
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/GFYlxuLl/NEXzrHem
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/OsxnObfe/LU7BFtNC
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/VKpN9tcO/GeCfpdVp
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/7ovUDp4S/Gp0GmU4p
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/nrqZrqgc/DhwTUCNT
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/27dmpQTX/HjLYMfej
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/c2Umc1w2/kIeP3Lqn
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/FLxCpTXZ/VDN2NtQR
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/DOJysEST/W7549BWN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/aJvXkx01/sXEOLVDH
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/43Z0lIXP/WtIZccFJ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/EIrCcO6C/3SYnjvdL
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/AOglNlTe/x8gEcOuY
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/dvS0a5FH/TMMfJfYP
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/eebYLkfW/bizkPP2b
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/M6Qno7km/yXPgq8RN
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/qWyU0Snf/t1hpr4bS
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/coTxceVG/V9eWwIlY



